

Meeting of Woodford Neighbourhood Forum

held at the Deanwater Hotel
at 7:30 pm on Monday 4 Jan 2016

Attendance	Present	Apologies received
Mr Robin Berriman (RBB)	√	
Mr David Buszard (DB)	√	
Mrs Helen Buszard (HB)	√	
Mr Paul Rodman (PR)		
Evelyn Frearson (EF)	√	
Mr John Knight (JK)		√
Mr Paul Goodman (PG)	√	
Mr Terry Barnes (TB)		√
Mr Bryan Leck (BL)	√	
Mr Roger Burton (RBU)	√	
Mr Robin Brammar (RBR)		√
Mrs Dorothy Chesterman (DC)	√	
Ms Jane Sandover (JS)	√	
Mrs Jude Craig (JC)	√	
Ms Maxine Wood (MW)		√
Mr Ron Beatham (RBe)	√	
Mr Alan Bramwell (AB)		
Mrs Janet DeVeChis (JDV)	√	
Mr Nigel Hancock (NH)	√	
Mrs Morag White (MWh)	√	
Mrs Doreen Neil (DN)	√	

	Action
<p>1. Welcome DB chaired the meeting and welcomed DN to the team.</p>	
<p>2. Apologies TB, MW, JK</p>	
<p>3. Minutes from previous meetings Approved.</p>	
<p>4. Matters arising</p> <p>4.1. Footpath correction to Oct minutes: Done and approved</p> <p>4.2. Monitoring WNF gmail: Seems to be going okay, no need to change anything</p> <p>4.3. Apology to Adam Godbold, Poynton bypass team: Done</p> <p>4.4. Reports for website: Done and posted on website</p>	
<p>5. Funds, expenditure and grants</p> <p>RBB provided an update: Grant spent all but £225. RIBA will pay balance back. Another grant for 2016 has been approved to cover costs of Wildlife Survey, questionnaire and meeting rooms. RIBA can no longer hold our funds. AVRO heritage could be alternative. Processes simple. Only 3 invoices likely to be issued. Technical support (grant funds not needed) from AECOM approval not yet confirmed by Groundwork.</p> <p>Actions: RBB to meet Eric Wright, Treasurer of AVRO Heritage Museum to discuss what being the grant fund-holder would entail.</p> <p>RBu will follow up Technical Support for Landscape study with AECOM and Groundwork.</p>	<p>RBB</p> <p>RBu</p>

<p>6. Neighbourhood Plan update</p>	
<p>6.1. Feedback from Christmas newsletter/card Committee thought it a good initiative. JC was congratulated on card idea. No feedback on people's favourite views or getting involved had been received on WNF gmail.</p>	
<p>6.2. 2nd questionnaire review and drafting Need for a 2nd questionnaire identified by the committee earlier in 2015. Plan Group took on the task and circulated a draft. Rationale for the draft questionnaire explained by RBU.</p> <p>PG expanded on his point made by email that it would be unlikely to be helpful in providing further evidence for determining appropriate policies and better to move on to draft policy writing.</p> <p>PG volunteered to join the Plan Group to help with the task.</p> <p>There was a lengthy debate which covered the uncertainties from the 1st questionnaire, the narrative responses, the results of the AECOM report, whether a 2nd questionnaire would be helpful or not, how would we use the information, a variety of options for conducting it, constructing draft policies in order to determine what further evidence might be needed and the types of policy which could be considered.</p> <p>Committee members felt that it would be very helpful to move on to policies and to see what they might look like.</p> <p>The consensus among committee members was to accept PG's suggestion and his offer of help was welcomed.</p> <p>Action:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • PG to join the Plan Group meeting Mon 11 Jan at 4 pm in Deanwater Hotel. Work to draft policies and report to back to full committee a.s.a.p. 	<p>PG</p> <p>Plan Group</p>
<p>6.3. Movement study (PBA) The report has been finalised.</p> <p>Actions:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • EF to ensure Movement Study report is put on full circulation. • RBU to invite PBA to present their Study at a meeting with Management Committee members, and include Redrow, SMBC highways people, ideally arranged in conjunction with Community Liason meeting (see item 11). 	<p>EF</p> <p>RBU</p>
<p>6.4. Landscape study Discussions ongoing.</p> <p>Action:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • RBU to speak to Sam Rosillo AECOM 	<p>RBU</p>
<p>6.5. Wildlife study (CWT) On hold until grant funds available.</p> <p>Action:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • As soon as RBB is able to organise payment of invoice then send message to CWT to commence and send invoice. 	<p>RBB, EF</p>
<p>6.6. Habitat survey About 50% of Area surveyed. 10% written up. All leaves now off so no particular rush.</p> <p>Action:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • EF to write up before collecting more data. 	<p>EF</p>

<p>alternative needed. WWMCC now booked for WNF meetings 7:30 – 10pm: 1 Feb, 7 Mar, 9 May, 6 Jun, 4 Jul, Action:</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • EF to consult TB on availability of AVRO museum for 4 Apr 	<p>EF</p>
<p>14. AOB GMSF response needed Action: EF to email JK. If nothing prepared submit response saying “No comment at this stage”</p> <p>Query about reason for JK speaking to Stockport Homes about affordable homes. JS explained that it was part of evidence gathering. PG explained that there is an issue within the profession about definition of affordable housing. The Government is proposing a change the definition. If the new legislation goes through, the section 106 set up by Redrow with SMBC will need review.</p> <p>Temporary traffic signals outside Aerodrome site on 5th January 2016, between the hours of 9.30am and 3.30pm</p>	<p>EF</p>
<p>15. Next meeting 1st Feb at Community Centre 7:30pm</p>	

Evelyn Frearson 31 Jan 2016